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10.25.2017 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

  

Santiam Canyon School District has worked with ZCS Engineering over the past several years. ZCS was 

initially hired by the District to perform a grant application for seismic retrofit of the gymnasium at Santiam 

Junior/Senior High School, and the project was funded through the state funding authority. Following funding 

of the project ZCS was selected through a competitive process to perform the engineering, architecture, and 

project management for the District. 

  

The gymnasium project was completed over the summer of 2017and the services provided by ZCS were 

excellent. The project was built within the estimated budget developed at the time of the grant submission and 

the quality of their work was high. They were mindful of the seismic requirements and integrity of the 

building, yet also considered function and aesthetics when making decisions. They delivered the construction 

documents on time and worked through the process with the District and the Contractor to ensure the project 

was a success. The District was pleased enough with the work performed by ZCS that during the final stages 

of the gymnasium project, ZCS was hired to perform the same services for an upcoming seismic retrofit of the 

auditorium on the same campus. 

  

I have no hesitation referring ZCS to other school districts for capital improvement projects. If you have any 

further questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Todd Miller 


